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NORTH PARK HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
MAY 2015 MEETING NOTES 

 
 
DATE:  MAY 21, 2015   TIME: 6:30 PM 
 
To celebrate National Preservation Month and the Centennial of the 1915 Panama-California 
Exposition, this meeting was devoted to a presentation by historian Linda Canada about the 
Japanese presence in Balboa Park that started with an ornate tea house built for the 1915 
Exposition. To keep everyone informed, however, these notes include updates on NPHS 
activities as of May 25, 2015.  
 
The next meeting will be THURSDAY June 18, 2015 at 6:30 pm in a second floor meeting room 
at Grace Lutheran Church, 3967 Park Boulevard. The next meeting will be a regular Board 
meeting. 
 
1. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS  
The following members of the NPHS Board of Directors were present:  

Katherine Hon  Hilda Yoder 
Steve Hon  Paul Spears 
Michael Thornhill George Franck 
Sharon Turner  Robert Bauer 
Jody Surowiec 

The following members of the NPHS Board of Directors were absent: 
Bill Vivian  Randy Sappenfield 
Louise Russell   

Members Claudia, Charlie, Juliet, Pat and Don, as well as other attendees also joined us. 
Welcome! 
 
2. AGENDA REVIEW AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Steve announced that the NPHS May meetings are typically devoted to historical presentations 
because May is National Preservation Month. He heard Linda's presentation at the Congress of 
History conference in March, and thought it would be of interest to NPHS members and friends. 
We appreciate Linda's willingness to give her fascinating presentation again at the NPHS 
meeting. 
 
3. MINUTES ACCEPTANCE 
The minutes from the April 16, 2015 NPHS meeting have been posted on the website.  
 
BUSINESS PORTION OF MEETING 
 
4. TREASURER’S REPORT 
The financials were sent to the Board in advance of the meeting. In the period from April 14 to 
May 19, 2015, the following numbers of original North Park history books were sold: 4 to Paras 
Newsstand, 1 at the Festival of the Arts, 5 to the Grove, and 4 to Amazon. NPHS sold 5 Arcadia 
books at the Festival of the Arts, and 2 Burlingame books to the Grove. Three NPHS members 
renewed and one generously donated an additional $150. The car show action has begun with 
three entries and several sponsors signed up already. The total income in this time period was 
$782. Expenses of approximately $146 included the Old House Fair booth fee and the cost of 
printing a poster to be displayed for the NPHS award in Community History from the City of San 
Diego Historical Resources Board.  
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ACTIVITIES PORTION OF MEETING 
 
5. 100 YEARS OF JAPANESE LEGACY IN BALBOA PARK 

About 30 people attended this special presentation. We appreciate the Board members who 
attended and also brought friends and family! Historian Linda Canada explained that the original 
tea house in Balboa Park was in the location where the zoo is now constructing a parking 
garage. At the time of the 1915 Exposition, Japanese culture was very popular in the United 
States, and the pretty building with its red arched bridges, harmonious gardens, and ornate 
facade was a well attended attraction. After the Exposition closed, the City reached out to the 
Japanese community to have a family live in the tea house, and the Asakawa family agreed to 
operate and maintain it. They lived there from 1917 until 1942. The tea house remained until 
1955, when it was demolished. Subsequent buildings and gardens in the park include the 
House of Japan and Japanese Friendship Garden, which is now presenting the exhibit "Garden 
of Unity: Balboa Park's Japanese Legacy." The exhibit contains artifacts, photographs and 
personal stories. Linda also discussed the creation of the San Diego Yokohama Sister City 
Society, and the very interesting exchange of gifts that occurred through the years. The 
websites jahssd.org and niwa.org have more information. Thank you, Linda! 
 
6. FESTIVAL OF THE ARTS  
NPHS had a fine day at the North Park Festival of the Arts on May 16. 
Thank you to everyone who joined Steve and Katherine in the NPHS booth 
throughout the day, including Sharon, Robert, Claudia, Turner, George, and 
Bob. We especially appreciate Robert's creativity for the water tower 
donation "can," which inspired $30 in cash donations. An attendee who 
bought two books from us via Square gave us an online favorable comment 
of "Friendliness!" Good job, everyone! 
 

  



NPHS Meeting Notes 5-21-15            3 

 
7. NPHS COMMUNITY HISTORY AWARD 
The City of San Diego Historical Resources Board will 
be giving NPHS a 2015 Excellence in Historic 
Preservation Award for our preparation of the Images 
of America: San Diego's North Park book published 
by Arcadia last September. The awards ceremony will 
be Thursday, May 28th at 1:00 pm in the Copper 
Room at the San Diego Civic Concourse, 202 C 
Street. The City requires a poster from award 
recipients; these have been on display in the City 
Administration Building lobby. Our poster, which was 
designed by Katherine and printed at A7D, features 
the book cover and several photos from the book.  
 
8. OLD HOUSE FAIR JUNE 20 
The Old House Fair in South Park will be Saturday, 
June 20, 2015 from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm, and NPHS 
will be bringing all of our gear, including canopy. 
Please consider helping at this event. We need at 
least four people for set up and take down of the 
canopy. A sign-up sheet for the Old House Fair is 
shown below. You can contact Katherine at 
info@northparkhistory.org or 619-294-8990 with your 
preferred time frame to help. 

 
 
 

OLD HOUSE FAIR  
SATURDAY, JUNE 20, 2015 

NPHS BOOTH SIGN UP 
 

TIME PERIOD NAME 

9:00 am to 10:00 am (set up) 
 

1) Steve 
2) Katherine 
3)  
4)  
 

10:00 am to 12:00 pm  
 

1) Steve 
2) Katherine 
3) 
4)  

12:00 pm to 2:00 pm 
 

1)  
2)  
3)  
4)  

2:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
 (take down) 
 

1) Steve 
2) Katherine 
3)  
4)  
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9. DRYDEN WALKING TOUR JULY 11 
We will be conducting a Dryden Historic District tour on Saturday, July 11 at 9:30 am. Save the 
date if you want to be a helper and experience this popular tour for free. 
 
10. CAR SHOW PLANNING SEPTEMBER 12 
The 6th Annual North Park Car Show will be September 12, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm in the same 
great setting of the parking lot along the tennis courts in Morley Field. As for the last several 
years, it is our privilege to be hosted by Balboa Tennis Club. The registration flyer has been 
distributed electronically. If you know anyone who would like a digital or paper copy of the 
registration flyer, please contact Katherine at info@northparkhistory.org.  
 
We are looking for $100 sponsors, who will receive a year's membership in NPHS and their logo 
on the poster and our undying gratitude. Randy and Steve have provided sponsorships. A new 
sponsor this year is Jaye MacAskill's Real Estate company. Jaye is a member of NPHS and is 
also President of the Save Our Heritage Organisation (SOHO). Thank you, Jaye! 
 
North Park Trophy will donate trophies again this year. 
 
We will hire San Diego Police security to enforce the early morning parking lot closure. We have 
also asked the San Diego Police Historical Association to exhibit as many historical vehicles as 
they would like to bring. 
 
11. ARTICLES IN COMMUNITY NEWSPAPERS  
North Park News requested an article from Katherine, and she provided the following history of 
Paras Newsstand and the building it is in at the corner of 30th Street and University Avenue. 
This article appeared in the May 2015 issue of North Park News. 
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Uptown News continues to feature historical articles from NPHS in the issues distributed at the 
end of the month. The latest article Katherine submitted is about Pauly's Addition and the 
builder John Pearson. This article appeared in the May 22-June 4, 2015 issue of Uptown News. 
 

 
 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be THURSDAY June 18, 2015 at 6:30 pm in a second floor meeting room 
at Grace Lutheran Church, 3967 Park Boulevard, corner of Park and Lincoln Avenue.  
 
Prepared by 

 
 
 

Katherine Hon 
Secretary, North Park Historical Society 
 
 


